
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

June 4, 1993      Hearing Room E 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 211 - 214

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Dennis Luke,
Vice-Chair Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. George Eighmey Rep. Bill Fisher Rep.
John Meek Rep. Frank Shields

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
Porter, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 3308 - Human Investment Budget - Work
Session SB 864 - Maternity Care - Public Hearing HB 2313 - Long Term
Care - Work Session SB    808    -    Psychologists   Licensure    -
Public    Hearing & Work Session

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
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TAPE 211, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

005  MELANIE  ZERMER, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  update on  Elder  Abuse
work group (HB 2309) -Hearings process -financing: Senior & Disabled 
Services Division will  hire a staff

attorney for contested case hearings, saving $60,000 per year
-Definition of abuse

SB 808A - Public Hearing

065  DAVID SWEET  MD, CHAIR,  BOARD OF  PSYCHOLOGIST EXAMINERS: 
testifies in support of the bill -discusses Senate amendment -the Board
is trying to  maintain a balance to  protect the public and

recognize changes in high quality programs 130  -describes requirements
for  licensure, there is  no reciprocity between states

160    REP EIGHMEY:  relates concern of constituent

173  SWEET:  exemptions  exist  that  exclude  other  licensed  mental
health professionals -the intent of the bill is not to exclude anyone

187  KENDALL BARNES, ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL:  testifies in support
of the bill -describes pending lawsuit -submits written testimony
(EXHIBIT A) -discusses Section 2 of the bill 275  educational 
credentials  can  be  advertised  as  long  as  there is a disclaimer
that they are not licensed in Oregon



290    REP EIGHMEY:  discusses "practice" and "purport" language

315    REP DELL:  concerned about circular nature of the bill

350    BARNES:  SB 808A is middle ground -the bill does not contain an
emergency clause 390    -how the bill effects other licensed mental
health professionals

TAPE 212, SIDE A

005    BARNES:  discusses intent behind the adoption of current statutes

033  DAVID  YOUNG,  OFFICE  OF EDUCATIONAL  POLICY  &  PLANNING: 
submits and reads written testimony in support of SB 808 (EXHIBIT B)

080  REP  DELL:  Discusses  exceptions,  relating  to  alcohol  &  drug
abuse counselors

112    BARNES:  the exception could be made more explicit

115   REP  EIGHMEY:  discusses  emergency  clause  relating  to  the
pending lawsuit

160    REP FORD: discusses sanctions -civil penalties

180    REP EIGHMEY:  discusses Section ORS 675.090 subparagraph 8

206  BRIAN DELASHMUTT,  OREGON SOCIETY  OF MARRIAGE  & FAMILY 
THERAPISTS AND OREGON MENTAL  HEALTH  COUNSELORS  ASSOCIATION: submits 
amendment to clarify exemption section (EXHIBIT C)

Submitted  for  the  record,  statement  from  Elliot  Weiner, Oregon
Psychological Association (EXHIBIT J)

SB 808 - Work Session

246    REP FORD:  two amendments will be drafted 250  REP DELL: follow
direction  of Legislative Counsel as  to whether or not there should be
a new subsection 9 to  675.090 or whether these people should be
included in the current section 8

HB 3308 - Work Session

REP FORD: describes action of  speaker to not accept  the bill because
of fiscal impact -explains options

315  MOTION:  Rep  Luke  asks  unanimous consent  to  suspend  the 
rules for reconsideration of HB 3308

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the rules are suspended

MOTION:  Rep Luke moves that HB 3308 be reconsidered

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, HB 3308 is reconsidered

MOTION:  Rep   Luke  moves   to  suspend   the  rules   for immediate
reconsideration

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the rules are suspended



MOTION: Rep  Luke  moves HB 3308  to  the appropriate Appropriations
Committee with a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries with all members present
voting AYE.  Rep Meek is excused

SB 864 - Public Hearing

372  MARY ANN  CURRY, GOVERNOR'S  MATERNITY CARE  ACCESS PLANNING
COMMISSION: submits and reads written testimony in support of SB 864
(EXHIBIT D) -requests appropriation be added to the bill

TAPE 211, SIDE B

022  KATHY  GAFFNEY, STATE  HEALTH OFFICER,  COMMISSION MEMBER: 
testifies in support of the bill -discusses expansion of prenatal care
programs

055   MARION  SMITH,   REGIONAL  COORDINATOR,   CHILDREN  &   YOUTH
SERVICES COMMISSION:  refers to OCCYSC brochure in Exhibit D -describes
programs funded by Healthy Start -supports local planning coordination
-refers to Health-Child Development chart in Exhibit D

130    REP DELL:  discusses purpose of Section 2

REP FORD:  reference to report 164    CURRY:  Subsection 2 of Section 1
does outline the report

170    GAFFNEY:  Describes intent of Section 2

195    REP SHIELDS:  discusses cost savings through preventative care

220  CURRY: studies  have shown  that for  every dollar  invested in
prenatal care, three to eleven dollars

230   TOM  STEWART,   OREGON  HEALTHY  MOTHERS,   HEALTHY  BABIES
COALITION: discusses budget: -submits and summarizes written testimony
(EXHIBIT H) -submits summary of cost of low birth weight babies (EXHIBIT
I): -physician reimbursement of OMAP clients -hospital reimbursement
-special education services -health and custodial care discusses
prevention services

275    REP FORD:  uncompensated care figures from Oregon Hospital
Association

290  CURRY:  describes  analysis  of eighty  four  women  in  a
demonstration program in Klamath County & Malheur County

309  NANCY SAYAN,  OMAP, COMMISSION  MEMBER: refers  to budget 
priorities in exhibit D -this summary does not address fiscal impact  to
certain agencies that probably would have increased demand on their
services -assumptions were  based on  Oregon Medicaid  eligibility  and
service utilization data and also program information from Washington
state Describes ten priorities: -issue of local planning -technical
assistance -prenatal care for non-medicaid eligible women

TAPE 212, SIDE B

SAYAN:  continues testimony -maternity support services & case



management -increasing medicaid to 185% of Federal Poverty Level 300   
-increasing global obstetrical fee -transportation -Child Care 340   
-Childbirth/Parenting Education -Annual examination with Family Planning

TAPE 213, SIDE A

HB 2313 - Work Session

010  NAN  DEWEY,  OREGON  ASSOCIATION  OF  HEALTH  UNDERWRITERS: 
submits -3 amendment to HB 2313 (EXHIBIT E)

020    EVERETT THORN:  reviews the bill -Public sector says they will
provide long  term care benefits as last resort -Private sector is
saying plan ahead in managing affairs -discusses opposition against
public-private partnership

093  PHYLLIS  MCGRAW: submits  written testimony  prepared by  Phyllis
Jacobs (EXHIBIT F) -submits report from the Robert Wood Johnson
Foundation (EXHIBIT G)

176    ZERMER:  clarifies drafting of bill

180  DEWEY: this  legislation is  in addition  to all  the current  Long
Term Care statutes

190    THORN:  section by section analysis of -3 amendment 311   
-Section 3

TAPE 214, SIDE A

030    THORN:  continues testimony 090    -definition of fraternal
benefit societies 105  -section 5:  allows Long  term Care  policy
holders  to be  eligible for Medicaid after policy benefits are
exhausted -eligibility not related to resources -part of policy holder's
estate shall be exempt from recapture

160    REP EIGHMEY:  concerned about protecting inheritances

200    THORN:  gives examples of how program would work

REP MEEK:  discusses estate planning

THORN:  discusses statistics

TAPE 213, SIDE B

THORN:  continues testimony -relates personal experience  of family 
member having to  spend down, not leaving his children with an
educational trust fund -discusses amount plans would cost (EXHIBIT K)
040    -explains amendment, section by section

075  PAMELA  RUONA,  SENIOR  AND  DISABLED  SERVICES  DIVISION  (SDSD):
Testifies in opposition to HB 2313 and the -3 proposed amendments
-discusses statistics in a study done about long term care

-the -3 amendments would increase costs to the state -the state has been
cooperative in public/private partnerships -discusses grant from  Robert



Wood  Johnson Foundation to  study feasibility

164    REP FORD:  reads fax from Robert Wood Johnson Foundation

170    RUONA:  discusses concerns about term, "institutional care"
-discusses added costs beyond long term care 291    -section 5,
subsection 3:  problems with the language 328    -discusses lack of
monitoring -this bill has a definite fiscal impact

345  LISA  JOYCE, DEPARTMENT  OF  INSURANCE &  FINANCE:  supports
cooperating with the industry -shifting private paid patients fund
source, like savings to long term care insurance will not save
significant money for Medicaid -discusses language problems:
"institutional care" use of word, "suitable";  suggests "appropriate"
415    Section 10 language: purpose is not clear

TAPE 214, SIDE B

005    JOYCE:  continues testimony -short term benefit should be
comprehensive -DIF rules address loss/ratio issue

025    THORN:  explains cost options for long term care -refers to
exhibit K 095    -discusses pre-existing condition limitation

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:05 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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